PRESENT: Bergman, Dixon, Ellis, J., Ellis, W., Flickinger, Fritz, Hall, Hermann, Kelly, Kovnat, MacPherson, Muir, Nathanson, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Ragsdale, Sanders, Scheible, Schwartz, Sedillo-Lopez, Utton, and Winograd.

Student Representative: Whitley.

Announcements:

Dean Parnall thanked the faculty for their participation and support during the week of special events held to celebrate the bicentennial of the U.S. Constitution, New Mexico's 75th anniversary of statehood, the Law School's 40th anniversary, the Simms Lecture Series, and Bondurant Day.. Special thanks went to Professors Hall, Farer, Dixon, and Kovnat for their presentations. Professor Occhialino congratulated the Dean for achieving a well-organized and well-publicized week of events.

Professor Nathanson announced that a series of short talks featuring law professors has been arranged with Channel 13. These weekly, five-minute talks will be featured at noon beginning in mid-October. The focus of the program will be on citizen education and is to be filmed "live." Contact Professor Nathanson to make arrangements for participation.

Minutes of the meeting of August 24, 1987 were approved as amended by the addendum dated September 10, 1987.

Business Items:

Professors Schwartz and Hermann presented student petitions requesting extension of the deadline for removing an "Incomplete" grade for Spring Semester 1987 coursework. After discussion, it was moved and seconded to grant extensions from October 15, 1987 to the end of Spring Semester 1988 to Karen Schauer and Leslie Becker. The motion passed unanimously.

Dean Parnall announced that Room 2401 was designated the Bondurant Lecture Hall as part of Bondurant Day celebrations. This gesture honored W.E. Bondurant, Jr. who, in his will, made a gift of approximately \$1 million to the Law School. Associate Dean Winograd reported on the background and current status of the Bondurant funds used to finance student need grants and employment. In the past year there has been less income generated by the fund, due to current economic conditions, thus less money is available for use.

Other Announcements:

Professor Flickinger, as the representative to the UNM Faculty Senate, announced that President May's State of the University address is scheduled for Tuesday, September 15, 1987 in Woodward Hall. Faculty were invited to attend.

Professor Kovnat reminded the faculty that the speaker at this Wednesday's faculty lunch will be Vera Steiner, Psycholinguist.

ORDER OF THE COIF

The faculty, having dissolved into a meeting of the UNM School of Law Chapter of the Order of the Coif, voted to extend membership to faculty member, Suedeen Kelly, and to the following students who are to be honored as the top ten percent of 92 UNM School of Law graduates for the period of June 1, 1986 through May 31, 1987:

James E. Burke, Nikki J. Mann, Elizabeth McGrath, Sheila S. Harris, David L. Skinner, Jane Marx, Lisa M. Enfield, Richard D. Barish, and Kathryn Snedaker.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm.

E.A. Jenking-Smith, Faculty Secretary